June 18", 2018 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 6:32 p.m. with Michael Morariu from 1186
Basswood Swail Rd. present. Michael presented to the board his concerns with the dust
and more importantly people having to breathe it in where there is risk of Silica from the
stone in the roads. Public Comment time was then closed at 6:42 p.m.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Jeff Robbins made the
motion to accept the minutes with one minor change. Chad Cooley seconded the
motion. The minutes were approved with one minor change. The Treasurer's Report
was read and Jeff Robbins made the motion to accept it as written. Chad Cooley
seconded the motion and the Treasurer's Report was approved as written.

Road Report: L

Grade, Rake, and Roll roads

Finished topping Basswood and South Hill Rd. with Insinger's DSA

Topped Williams Rd.

Installed 3 ft. culvert on Westbrook until a flash flood proved it to be too small, replaced
the 3 ft. with a 5 ft. pipe

Straighten numerous ditches with grader from flash flooding

Applied 3 loads of AEP dust oil from Vestal Asphalt

07 went to Sherwood’s for power steering pump

Rented a mini excavator from Bradco for the septic tank replacement project
Waiting on Staver Hydraulics to fix stabilizer pump

Mowed cemetery on Cragle Rd.

Milt Robinson re-opened public comment time at 6:55 with Kevin Robinson just arriving.
Kevin inquired about peeling back an area of the bank to make a driveway and state a
couple observations on this year’s dust control not sticking very good. The board agreed
that they need to access the driveway project before moving forward with that. Public
comment time was then closed at 7:05 p.m.

Subdivision comment form was signed for Donald and Neva Allis.

All bills on hand were paid.

After discussing the telephone line ordinance, the board agreed to have Milt call Alan
Shaw to make some clarifications to the draft ordinance. This matter is still pending.

The garbage found on Ridge Rd. still needs to be taken to the landfill and then gates will
be set. This matter is still pending.

New truck is getting up-fitted and being worked on at this time.

Vestal Asphalt is currently in the process of scheduling our seal coat, possibly in July.



No news or updates on the Haigh’s Pond Rd. Pipe replacement. This is still pending.

Census paper and the condensation in the township building attic are also still tabled at
this time.

After receiving a complaint throughout the month on the appearance of the Cragle Rd.

cemetery, the board questioned and discussed who is or should be responsible for the
maintenance to this cemetery. It was agreed to leave this situation as it is and have the
road crew do their best until further notice.

Meeting Adjourned, 8:11 p.m.
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Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer
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